SAS Board Minutes
Nov. 28, 2023 regular Board meeting
noon Via Zoom
Participating: Tim Johnson, Carolyn Homan, Michael Babbitt, Mike Williams, Dominic Valenti, Mary Ritter, Judy Brunkal, Rich Swartzendruber, Laurie Buswell
Absent: Jenny Ammon
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m.
Minutes of Oct. meeting – Dominic moved approval with two corrections (typo for “hope” and something Tim found); Mary seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Minto Wildlife Reserve property posting update
Tim discussed the move to post the property with permanent No Trespassing signs, which are required by police before they can respond if necessary to improper access. The property also has been given a Front Street address, also needed by police in order to initiate any response. Tim and Rich will be working to get the signs erected in the next month.
Sponsorship of Willamette Valley Bird Symposium – Tim had emailed Board about SAS helping sponsor Oregon State’s annual bird symposium, coming up on Feb. 3. Basic level is $150 and sponsoring a table is $300. But staffing is an issue with a table. Decided on the $300 level and using a table to feature Ankeny Hill Nature Center. Mary and Carolyn agreed to staff the table. Tim will set up a meeting to discuss how best to use the table to feature AHNC.
Membership fee increase – Fees have been the same since 2014, when the Board approved an $8 discount to those getting the E-Kestrel. At that time, $8 was about the cost of printing and mailing a Kestrel and most members were getting a printed copy. Now the cost to print and mail is $24.50, far above the $8 charge for a print copy. The gap needs to be closed. 

    Group discussed an increase from the current charges of $35 for individual and $50 for families and what to do about the print Kestrel surcharge. Decided to raise the fees to $45 for an individual, $60 for families and raise the print Kestrel fee to $15. Mike made the motion; Mary seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

     Michael questioned the timing of raising membership fees increasing the Kestrel fee at the same time. Decided raising one and then coming back in a couple of months with another increase is worse.
    Judy suggested article in the Kestrel to explain the increases. Mike will handle
EDIB statement --  Tim had shared via email four versions of an Equity Diversity Inclusion Belonging statement that Mike had prepared for discussion. Although all four shared basically the same provisions, wording was a bit different as was presentation. Discussed ways to go beyond just having a statement. “Training,” for instance is not limited to classes but could including opening up programming to novice birders, or to female-led bird tours so that different constituencies might feel more comfortable participating. SAS could develop a short EDIB statement to be read before every bird walk as a reminder and, hopefully, a welcoming way to reach out to participants. This could be used before every webinar, educational program, Birder’s Night, etc. Rich noted that Outdoor School acknowledges local native lands before every program. 

     Mike emphasized that any statement should be “aspirational” not a “demand.” The statement will give SAS a working document, a “living” document that can change as we gain knowledge and group knowledge expands. Hopefully that leads to a more diverse and younger group of members.

    Mike made a motion (Mike, right?) to adopt version #12 with notations group made along with the transparency policy statement from V13, with the understanding that there will be some more editing. Michael seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously.

Tim said he would put it back on next month’s agenda for more discussion about putting the statement into action. He said he will refer to the statement in his report to National Audubon as an accomplishment of the chapter. Mike will write an article for a future Kestrel on the statement, implementation, etc.

In terms of diversifying the Board, Tim said he has spoken with SAS banker Pedro Alavaro about the possibility of his daughter joining the Board and/or helping with SAS education programs. She is the education director with Mario-Polk YMCA. Mary is marketing  our education programs and we need to add volunteers able to help with those programs.
Silver Falls nest box event --  SAS also needs volunteers for this annual event. The shop has prepared 800 nest boxes. At least three tables will be set up to help people assemble nest box kits to take home.

Mike said he’s been thinking about how to amplify the impact of SAS’s web calendar by doing a weekly feature on an upcoming event and the Silver Falls event would be a good place to start.

Volunteer list --  Michael said he plans to update the list of SAS volunteers and will share with the Board so they can add any names that might have been missed and should be added.

Board get-together --  Tim mentioned the possibility of another field trip to the Coast and said he would send out an invitation to make it a Board get-together.

Financial report --  Tim will email this.

CBC Dec. 16 --  Tim reminded everyone of the annual bird survey and Count Day potluck set for Sunday the 17th at Del Ford’s home on Staats Lake in Keizer. The potluck starts at 2 p.m.
AHNC update --  March 16 has been set as the day to formally dedicate the Nature Center. Details to come but the Service plans to invite the Regional directors. More dignitaries may be added to the list.
Meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m. Next meeting: noon Jan. 23, unless a December meeting is called.
